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22 August 2018

Dear Primary 1 Parents,

Prior to the summer holidays, Cairn Primary was approached to pilot a new scheme for Primary 1 lunches. The purpose of the scheme is to encourage children to eat a healthy, well balanced and nutritious hot meal and to try things they wouldn’t normally eat.  The scheme aims to highlight the importance of food as a tool for social development and learning. The tables are set like a restaurant and children are served at their seats. Children are then encouraged to clear the tables, under the supervision of staff. This is to encourage independence and routines.

I appreciate that feelings so far are mixed and I am feeding this back to the council.  In order to properly assess the scheme we are proposing we continue with the three week menu rotation and I will then ask you to provide feedback.

 If your child does not like the meal that is being served, they have the alternative option of a sandwich. There is no need to provide a packed lunch as every child in Primary 1-3 is entitled to a free school meal.  I can assure you that no child will be allowed to go hungry and that all dietary requirements that we have been notified of, will be catered for. There is always a member of management present in the dining hall along with support staff and catering staff.  If for any reason a child does not eat any lunch we would always contact the parent to advise them of this. This applies throughout the whole school. 

We as a staff will be assessing the scheme closely over the next few weeks as it is important that lunchtime is a positive experience for all our children. 

In the first instance please contact the school directly should you wish to discuss this further.
Yours sincerely

Sarah Flint

(Acting Head Teacher)

